


In the past, taxpayers who are elders, disabled, or disabled Veterans received partial tax relief from the 
County. The Tribal Tax Code also offers partial tax relief for these taxpayers, but with streamlined eligibility 
criteria and tax calculations. In addition, the Tribal Code provides that this partial tax relief will be applied so 
that previously eligible elder, disabled or disabled Veteran taxpayers will not see an increase in taxes as a result 
of the simplified Tribal relief. The details are set out in the Tax Code, and the Tribe expects to have application 
forms for tax relief available on the Swinomish Tribal Tax web page by March 01. Further information 
concerning the tax relief process for elders, disabled and disabled Veteran taxpayers will also be posted and 
updated on the Tribe's tax web page. 

The Tribe's 2015 Tax Code contains enforcement provisions that impose a tax lien and provide for 
interest and penalties on unpaid taxes. In addition, leases for trust land include provisions requiring payment of 
taxes. However, the Tribe hopes that these collection tools will not be needed. Instead, the Tribe is confident 
that taxpayers will understand that the Tribe has to collect these tax revenues in order to be able to make Tribal 
financial contributions to the La Conner Schools, Fire District 13, the Library District, and Medic 1, as well as 
to fund Tribal governmental services. These local districts all prepared their 2015 budgets based on the Tribe's 
expected contributions from Swinomish tax revenues, and we want to see taxpayers, local districts and the Tribe 
move forward together to further our shared interests. 

For future years (Tax Year 2016 and later), the Tribe anticipates assessing the value of trust 
improvements itself, and no longer using County assessed valuations. You will be informed by the Tribe later 
in 2015 of your assessed valuation for Tax Year 2016. 

Finally, the Swinomish Tax Code provides for a Tribal - Taxpayer Consultation Council as a formal 
forum in which representatives of taxpayers may share questions, suggestions and concerns with Swinomish 
representatives concerning the administration of the Use and Occupancy Tax. Later in 2015 the Tribe expects 
to establish a procedure by which persons paying Swinomish Use and Occupancy Tax may select 
representatives to participate in the Tribal- Taxpayer Consultation Council. 

As in the past, the Tribe invites you to send your questions, suggestions and comments concerning the 
tax code to: 

Tax@swinornish.nsn.us 
or 

Swinomish Tax Authority 
POBox 679 
La Conner, W A 98257 

or 
360/ 542-7622 

Sincerely, 

M. Brian Cladoosby 
Chairman, Swinomish Indian Senate 


